Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Veterinary Medicine
The Board of Veterinary Medicine hereby gives notice: that on April 11, 2024, an Order was filed on the Petition for Variance or Waiver. The Petition was filed by Yusniel Herrera Valdes, seeking a variance or waiver from subsection 61G18-11.002(4), F.A.C, which states that in order to obtain licensure, the candidate must receive a passing score on each portion of the examination. The candidate must receive a score of 425 on the NAVLE. A candidate who fails to achieve a passing score on any part of the examination will only be required to retake the parts failed so long as those scores remain valid. Petitioner requests from the Board, a period of one (1) year to retake the licensing examination.
The Notice of Petition for Variance or Waiver was published in Vol. 50, No. 16, on January 24, 2024, in the Florida Administrative Register. The Board, at its meeting held on March 15, 2024, denied the Petition for Variance or Waiver, finding that the examination limit the Petitioner seeks to overcome is set forth in statute, not Rule 61G18-11.002, F.A.C. If Rule 61G18-11.002, F.A.C. did not exist, the exam limitation in section 474.207(4), F.S. would still exist and apply to the Petitioner as it is a self- implementing provision. Furthermore, the Administrative Procedure Act (APA) clearly precludes state agencies from waiving or granting variances to statutes Fla Stat § 120.542(1).
A copy of the Order or additional information may be obtained by contacting: Ruthanne Christie, Executive Director, Board of Veterinary Medicine, 2601 Blair Stone Road, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0751, N13, or by electronic mail - Ruthanne.Christie@myfloridalicense.com
